[image: image1.png]



0
Date: 2009-08-26
Name: Baard Sverre Fossen 
Published: Flemming Sundo & Dolores Sarrion
Category: Leaving the Company
Country to be displayed: European (all) 
Contact: Flemming Sundo
Attachment: 
It is with very mixed emotions that we announce that Baard S. Fossen, Human Resources Director, Nordics. has decided to leave the Company. Baard will be leaving us by the end of this year.

Baard joined Kellogg in 1987. He was the first Sales Manager of the new subsidiary Kellogg Norway. His strong commercial - and leadership skills were evident and he subsequently took on a number of ever expanding roles. 1988 he became Market Manager Norway and in 1992 he was instrumental in setting up Kellogg Finland. 1994 Baard was promoted to Director Field Sales, Nordic and in 1996 came the appointment to Director Sales, Sweden and Norway. In 1999 Baard was promoted to HR Director, Nordics. With solid Commercial line management experience from Sales, coupled with Baard’s natural leadership skills and keen interest in growing the people around him, Baard has carried out his HR Director role with distinction. 
There are some unique characteristics we would like to highlight about Baard: his wise, common sense advice, his balance of loyalty, both to the individual and to the Company; and his high performance standards to deliver for the local business and for the European HR function. Those of us who have worked very closely with Baard know that we will always get his sincere and honest opinion. Sometimes we may not like what he tells us but we know that reflecting on his input, most likely will make our own decisions just that little bit better.
Baard has been one of the key contributors to creating the Nordic “Valhalla Journey”. The important Key Success Factors of creating a Winning Mindset and Leadership benefited significantly from Baard’s input. 10 consecutive quarters of solid business growth have been achieved. 
As a consequence of the newly created Normanic roles, the Nordic Human Resources Director role will not exist as of January 2010. Baard has declined to be considered for the new position of Normanic Human Resources Director. He will continue in his current position until the end of the year and focus on ensuring a proper transition within the HR area. 

It has been a great pleasure and a privilege to work with Baard . We do hope you will all have the opportunity to personally say thanks to Baard, and on behalf of the Kellogg Company we would like to thank Baard for his more than 22 years of dedicated service in Kellogg’s. Please join us in wishing him and his wife Nina every success and personal happiness for the future.
Flemming Sundo
Dolores Sarrion
Managing Director, Nordic
European HR Director, Commercial
